



## 2. Treasurer's Report:

None

### **President's Report:**

- Mrs. Swanson thanked Frank for all his work related to closing the library.

### **Library Director's Report:**

- Frank thanked the board for all their support during the past few weeks.
- We have created a Security Camera policy. It's important for patrons and staff to know that the intent of the system is for increased safety and wellbeing. It will also be helpful in the event there is any criminal activity in or outside the library. Viewing access will be restricted to department heads and PICs. If there is a request to review any recorded footage, the library director will have to approve it in advance. We will be placing a sign on the front doors, so anyone entering the building will know there are cameras in use.
- DLA Architects provided a proposal for some renovation projects that we are planning to do in the future. They are located in Itasca and are very interested in providing service to an organization in their community. The board would like to table the discussion on this topic until next month.
- Frank isn't certain that we will reopen on April 1<sup>st</sup>. He will continue to monitor what public health officials are saying and notify the board and staff when he has an update.
- The board will complete the written evaluation for the director and compile the information, as has been done in past years. The tentative plan is to share this at the May meeting.
- The DuPage County Foundation has a minimum balance requirement of \$25,000. We would need to give them a 3-month notice to withdraw all of our funds. There is a fee of 1% to process this. Frank was not able to find any documentation or notes that stated the funds were earmarked for something specific.
- We are purchasing new water fountains. The model that we're getting will have a bottle filler on it with a counter and built-in filter.
- Samples of additional signage provided by Alphagraphics was in the board packet.
- A&A Paving will be able to provide the type of bollards that were pictured in the board packet. We are going to try to get that project completed before the end of the current fiscal year.
- At the SWAN quarterly meeting, there was a proposal about changing the way voting is done. Each library currently gets one vote. There has been talk of a small group voting for the entire consortium. Remote voting is not allowed per OMA, so votes are only allowed if the library representative is physically present. They voted to continue handling this the way it's currently being done.
- The department heads are doing a great job managing the extra work required when staff are all remote.
- Staff participated in a 2-day virtual PLA conference in the East Meeting Room. It was a great opportunity for some professional development.
- Public Works contacted us about the two solar lights on Catalpa. One of them isn't working and the technology for them is outdated and no longer being supported. They have asked us if they can connect to the electricity feed by our parking lot lights. We're waiting for them to provide additional information.
- The park district is interested in possibly partnering on a dynamic sign that would be used by the library, nature center and the park district. He will share more information when he has it.
- Libraries have started issuing renewal stickers for license plates. It's a great way to get patrons into the library that don't normally come in. We would print the labels here on a laser printer. We would charge \$7.50 like currency exchanges. This would be open to anyone, not



